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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	Panthorn Park Field House

	
	Tuesday, June 7, 2016  @ 8:00 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present 
	Members Absent 
	Guests 

	St. Amand, Nicole 
Biedler, John **
Carol Pietrowicz
Farr, Peter (Secretary)
D'Andrea, Mike **
Tim Rose
Zesut, Janet
Daniels, Rich **
Candice Baral

McQuatters, Rick (Player Agent)
Decker, Ken 
St. John, Jim (President)

Dellavecchia, Dan
Cowen, Pete (Player Agent)

Falk, Paul **
Insogna, Dennis

Ferrante, Jim

Furniss, Andrew
Greco, Vinny 
Konopka, Mike (Vice President)

Kelly, Dave
Rogers, Kevin (Field Maintenance)
Lukanik, Michael

Ierardi, Rich
Macala, Paul

Wright, Steve (Equipment Manager)

Marotto, Donna **
Longo, Dan (Treasurer)

Michaud, Brian 

Muro, Bob
Mason, Glenn

Rocha, Mark
Mirando, Rick

St. Amand, Eric
Oldham, Dave **
Arduini, Bob  

Olsen, Dean **
Zesut, Bill
Parks, Ralph **
 

Pearson, Jason
Paterson, John

Sarantides, Amy

Picard, Ron

 

Sarantides, Jim

Przybylski, Bruno
Ricciardi, TJ **
 

Rizzuto, Doug

 

Tardif, Frank

 

Valentukonis, Dave
White, Bruce **
White, Mike

 

White, Michelle **
Zaczynsky, Ron
Zazzaro, John
** Membership status unknown
 

 

 

 

 




CALL TO ORDER

President Jim St. John called the meeting to order at 8:51 p.m. and welcomed all Board members and guests. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Pete Farr conducted a silent roll call.  
Motion to approve the May minutes was made by: Janet Zesut, 2nd by Bill Zesut.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Dan Longo 
Dan Longo provided the board with a review of the profit and loss report for the previous year for January through December 2016, noting the financial stability of the league at this time. 
Jim St. John also mentioned that the stipend for the tournament should be coming early this year and should be in in the next couple of weeks by July.

Motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report by Janet Zesut, 2nd by Nicole St. Amand
EQUIPMENT MANAGER’S REPORT

Equipment Manager Steve Wright
Steve Wright reports that he was able to make the purchase of the new chest protectors for the
amount proposed and agreed to by the board, for a cost savings of approximately $800.00.  
FIELD MAINTENANCE MANAGER’S REPORT
Field Maintenance Manager Kevin Rogers
Kevin Rogers reports that the fields seem to be in good shape. Sprinkler valves at Field 4 have been changed out as well as a couple of broken sprinkler heads on Field 3. Lime supply should be coming in this week.  Septic system has been cleaned and the bill should be coming in shortly.

Lightning purchased 26 bags of Turface. Theoretically, SGSL has 5 bags of Turface left. 
PLAYER AGENT’S REPORT

Pete Cowen and Rick McQuatters
Player agent Rick McQuatters stated that Jewel Classic went well both with players and parents attending.
OLD BUSINESS
President Jim St. John

Janet Zesut advised the board that the Lightning Strikes Memorial Tournament, through concession stand sales, tournament revenue and the sale of t-shirts raised $6200.00 for the league.  Included in the amount raised, each Umpire donated $10 off their fees and Jeff Graziano

donated a portion of concession stand proceeds.
The hot water heater for the upper bathrooms has not been replaced due to plumber availability. 
NEW BUSINESS
Vice President Mike Konopka
Jim St. John proposed bringing back SGSL Sandlot back again this year since it has been such a

“HIT” with the Minors and Majors divisions. A brief discussion ensued regarding the positive response over the last couple of summers. A motion to accept the proposal was made by Nicole St. Amand and was seconded by Bill Zesut.  Sandlot would be played on Monday nights starting June 20 through July 25, with Minors and Majors coaches and volunteers, with no program on

July 4.
Jim St. John read to the board a hand written Thank You note from scholarship winner Brenna Sarantides.

ELECTION OF NEW MEMBERS
Andrew Furniss and Bob Arduini were voted in unanimously as new board members. Guests Carol Pietrowicz and Candice Baral were introduced as prospective new members of the board.

ELECTION OF NEW EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS

Mike Konopka was nominated and voted into the Executive Board as the new President. “An all

in favor” vote was initiated and Mike was voted in unanimously.

Rick McQuatters was nominated and voted into the Executive Board as the new Vice President.

“An all in favor” vote was initiated and Rick was voted in unanimously. No nomination for the second Vice President position at this time.

Kevin Rogers was nominated and voted into the Executive Board as the new Field Maintenance Manager. “An all in favor” vote was initiated and Kevin was voted in unanimously.

Steve Wright was nominated and voted into the Executive Board as the new Equipment Manager. “An all in favor” vote was initiated and Steve was voted in unanimously.

Pete Cowen was nominated and voted into the Executive Board as the new Player Agent. “An all

in favor” vote was initiated and Pete was voted in unanimously. No nomination for the second player agent position at this time.

As the out-going President, Jim St. John has volunteered to be the chairperson for fundraising and scholarships and to assist the board in any other capacity needed.

Terms of the new Executive Board members are to be effective as of July 1, 2016.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made and accepted at 9:25 p.m. Motion made by Janet Zesut, 2nd by Nicole St. Amand. Next meeting will be held at the Panthorn Park Field House on July 12 at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by Peter Farr (Secretary)
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